

Newsletter - September 2018

I feel very honoured to be your president and have certainly hit the ground running.



Just 11 days after taking over, we were helping Rotary on their Senior Citizens Boat Trip. This involved making up 150 white boxes

and producing mounds of sandwiches, scones and cakes to fill them all. A huge thank you to all the club members who helped in any way



to make it so successful. It was a very warm and sunny day and all the guests and helpers thoroughly enjoyed it.

The July Pub lunch was held in Henley where five people enjoyed lunch at the Little Angel and it was particularly good that Maureen was able to come along.







Another scorching hot day and yet more sandwiches, cakes and tea at the Rotary Day Out

for Young Carers. A good time was had by all and my thanks to everyone who helped in any way with the catering and/or the crafts. Special thanks to Judith for coordinating it for our club as I was at my great niece's Wedding.

Later in August, 11 of us enjoyed a guided tour of Taplow Court and its garden and learnt about its history and about the Buddhist Society that is based there. We climbed to the top of a Saxon Burial Mound



and found out about the evolving and changing



gardens. This was followed by a Pub Lunch at the Walnut Tree, once we got Joan out of her car, having parked in a way that meant she couldn't open the door!

Now it is September and back to the old routine! I hope you have all enjoyed the wonderful hot summer because it will soon be Xmas!

Always remember that a tiny little pebble thrown in to the largest lake has many ripples for a long time.